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Applied Learning
in Teacher Education:
A year-long series

This article begins an interview-based
series that explores applied learning’s role
in one of SUNY Cortland’s major
programs: teacher education.

We will discover applied learning-related
challenges that teacher education faculty
address.

For example, many of our students
volunteered while in high school, but they
did not necessarily connect that
volunteering to intentional learning, as
they would do in applied learning
strategies such as service-learning, clinical
experiences, internships, undergraduate
research, or student-teaching.

As a result, college students sometimes
wrestle with the “applied” element of
applied learning.

One way of helping college students —
regardless of major — learn more
effectively through applied learning
would be for them to engage in applied
learning projects while they are in
elementary or high school.

This, of course, would require teachers to
learn how to use applied learning. Parts of
this series will examine efforts to teach
those strategies to future educators, and
barriers to those efforts.

New York State’s Regents exams, for
example, can lead teachers to avoid
applied learning projects so that teachers
can focus on helping their students pass
those exams.

Structural challenges in higher education
include policies that minimize the value of
faculty members’ use of applied learning
and their scholarship in applied learning.

In spite of challenges, though, applied
learning in teacher education has
successes; we will read about some of
those. Continued on page 4.
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A Special
Thanks to
Cyndi Guy

This summer started a more relaxed pace
for the Institute’s now-retired Community
Outreach Coordinator, Cyndi Guy.

After eight years, she won't get last-minute
requests for help from the Institute’s
director, John Suarez, asking for information
or for rushing an update to the Institute’s
webpage or newsletter.

Cyndi was also our Cortland Applied
Learning Practitioners Assistant, managing
an internal grant and two SUNY grants.

She created and posted the Institute’s
Applied Learning data collection survey and
maintained data spreadsheets.

In addition to long-term projects, she also
worked on rare ones such as the 2020
Census, for which the Institute partnered
with the city and county to create ways of
generating an effective response rate.

One of those ways was the applied learning
Census Advocates program, which provided
stipends for 24 students who designed
Census promotional messages for SUNY
Cortland students.

Cyndi was the liaison between students and
Human Resources for the financial portion
of the program. Institutional Planning and
Assessment Committee provided a grant for
Census Advocates.

Cyndi had just started posting students’
Census messages when an even rarer — and,
hopefully, one-time — project arrived. That,
of course, was Covid-19.

Cyndi served on the college’s Covid-19
Quarantine and Isolation Student Support
and Logistics Task Force.

Continued on page 3.
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Cupboard: New Hours
Of the 195,000 US college students
surveyed in fall 2020, 29% in four-
year colleges reported food
insecurity. In two-year colleges, that
percentage was 39%.

Temple University's Hope Center
survey defines “food insecurity” as
the limited or uncertain availability
of nutritionally adequate and safe
food, or the ability to acquire such
food in a socially acceptable manner

The SUNY Cortland Cupboard
addresses food insecurity of SUNY
Cortland students by providing non-
perishable food items and personal
care products in a respectful manner
at no cost, thereby promoting their
well-being and helping students
pursue academic excellence.

The Cupboard is in the basement of
the Interfaith Center (7 Calvert
Street), “caddie-corner” across the
street from Dowd Fine Arts Center.

This semester, the Cupboard is open
longer — Monday through Friday
from 10 am to 4 pm. Students who
cannot visit then can email

cortland.cupboard®cortland.edu
to schedule an appointment.

Lauren Scagnelli, the Cupboard’s
Board of Directors chair, notes the
following safety changes:

f  Each student needs their SUNY
Cortland ID card to swipe in.

. Only one person will be allowed
into the Cupboard at a time, though
more than one guest can be in the
room outside the Cupboard.

f  Students are asked to use hand
sanitizer (provided) or to wash their
hands before collecting their items.

Students exhibiting a cough, fever,
shortness of breath, etc. will not be
allowed to enter the Cupboard.
Instead, they should contact
cortland.cupboard@cortland.edu for
alternative pick-up options.

Please share the word
about this resource.
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Action Team: An Update

Last year, the self-directed interns in the
Institute’s Action Team (16 in the fall, 12 in
the spring) conducted over 20 events on

antiracism, stress management, the cost of

health care, and voter education, among
others.

Many of those interns graduated. For the
fall 2021 semester, three interns have

already begun working on projects. Patricia

Winston is the Team’s newest member.

Patricia Winston

Winston, a dual Anthropology/Social
Philosophy major, is coordinating the
Team’s Antiracism project.

She is conducting this project as part of
her responsibilities as SUNY Cortland’s
2021-2022 Campus Compact Newman
Civic Fellow, a prestigious role that
involves professional development and
civic engagement.

Winston has already begun working with
and for the greater Cortland community
by partnering with Apryl Beatty on the
September 5 Community Matters Fair.

She has also begun collaborating with
people across campus and with her
Action Team colleagues, one of whom is
Jenna Kratz.

Physical Education major Jenna Kratz is
beginning her fourth semester with the
Team. Last year, she started and guided
the development of two stress-
management projects for students.

Kratz and another Action Team intern,
Giovanna Rossi (also a Physical Education
major), consulted with counselors and
health educators to design and conduct
a student-stress survey.

Kratz and Rossi used the 525 survey
responses to identify specific concerns,
then used that information to design and
conduct their Treat Yourself Day

program, offering students opportunities
to learn about, and manage, stress.

. A
Jenna Kratz
Intern Hailie Addison (English major
Communications minor) started a
Town/Gown Relations project.

Collaborating with Mayor Tobin and
VP for Student Affairs, Greg Sharer,
she designed a pamphlet that gives
students examples of community
volunteer activities, local attractions,
small businesses, and reasons why
community is important.

Hailie Addison

David Runge, COR 101 Coordinator, gave
copies of the pamphlet with COR 101
faculty and TA's for their students.

Addison is also a member of the League
of Women Voters/Cortland County’s
Board of Directors, and is founder and
president of BridgeCortland, a new SGA
club.

In that role, she organized and
moderated a June 2021 civil discussion on
the Supreme Court’s decision to revisit
Roe v Wade.

In the coming months, our Team will
continue providing civic engagement
opportunities for SUNY Cortland
students, faculty, staff, and the greater
Cortland community.


https://hope4college.com/rc2021-bni-during-the-ongoing-pandemic/
https://www2.cortland.edu/cupboard
mailto:cortland.cupboard@cortland.edu
mailto:cortland.cupboard@cortland.edu
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Tuesday, November 2", is Election Day
this year. Although it is not a presidential
election, it is important locally, with
candidates running for City Council and
the mayor’s office.

To help people learn the issues, students,
faculty/staff, and members of the greater
Cortland community have formed the
Cortland Invests in Voting Initiative
Committee (CIVIC).

CIVIC is dedicated to non-partisan
promotion of civic engagement, especially
through voting. Its members provide voter
registration, education, and mobilization
(get-out-the-vote) events.

Among its members and partners are the
League of Women Voters/Cortland
County and student groups such as
NYPIRG and BridgeCortland.

BridgeCortland is a chapter of BridgeUSA,
a student-led organization that explores
issues identified as important by students.

Faculty and staff members include Kevin
Pristash, Director of Corey Union, and
David Runge, Coordinator of COR101.

Community organizations include the
League of Women Voters/Cortland
County and Access to Independence,
which “empowers people with
disabilities to lead independent lives in
their community.”

Through the Institute for Civic
Engagement, CIVIC draws on resources
from a variety of student vote-related
organizations, including the All-in
Campus Democracy Challenge and
Students Learn, Students Vote.

CIVIC's events this year include NYPIRG-
led voter registration on campus. CIVIC-
related community organizations are
holding voter registration events in the
City of Cortland.

Other voter education events are public
deliberations. These deliberations are
participatory: people engage in
moderated small-group discussions that
are informed and civil.
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